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Rev. James Blinn, pastor, Jonesport, Maine, plans to 
enter Massachusetts General Hospital, Boston, Mass. for 
surgery. Let us remember to pray for Brother Blinn. 

A Missionary Convention will be held at Millville, 
February 21-25, sponsored by the Millville Circuit of 
Churches under the leadership of Pastor J. F. McElhinney. 
Special speakers will include Revs. A. D. Cann, M. W. 
Bagley, B. C. Cochrane, G. R. Symonds. 

Special workers at Truro, N. S., during Feb. 13-25 
will be Rev. H. E. Mullen, pastor, Elmsdale, P.E.I. Church 
of the Nazarene, and Brother Cedric Landers. Truro pastor, 
Rev. B. M. Hicks, has asked prayer for these services. 

Quarterly Meetings for Central Nova Scotia District 
will convene March 15-18 at Halifax. Entertaining pastor 
is Rev. Bruce Bridgeo. 

Rev. H. O. McGeorge reports an encouraging meeting 

at Presque Isle, Maine, with Rev. and Mrs. J. A. Mac- 
Kenzie serving as evangelists. Several seekers were at 
the altar and the church was strengthened. 

Rev. S. W. Steeves and Brother Cedric Landers assist- 
ed Rev. Gary Lyons in special services at Lower Brighton, 
January 21-28. There was a capacity congregation at 

several of the services. There were eight seekers during 
the meeting. 

Revival fires have been burning at Beals, Maine. 

where Miss Sheila Graham and Brother Paul Mullen have 
been assisting the pastor, Rev. G. A. DeLong in special 

services. Facilities were taxed to capacity at several ser- 

vices. A good number of seekers has been reported. 

A dedication of the new parsonage at Saint John was 

held on the evening of January 23. Mr. A. Matheson sang 

“Bless This House.” Rev. H. R. Ingersoll offered the 

dedicatory prayer. At the close of the dedication, Rev. 

and Mrs. W. L. Fernley were presented with a number of 

gifts to use in their new home.—The Holiness Mirror. 

MRS. ARNOLD STAIRS WRITES: 

Dear Friends: 

The past year has been one of severe tests and yet 

multiple blessings; and through it all many valuable 

lessons in faith have been learned. 

I have neglected writing to the Highway, because 

each time I tried, it seemed impossible to find adequate 

words to express the gratitude and appreciation we felt, 
for all the many cards, letters, and words of encourage- 

ment we received during my long and critical illness. 

Many times when physical strength was gone, we 
would receive word of special prayer, and God gave 
strength and grace in a wonderful way. How grateful we 
are to belong to people that know how to reach the 

throne of grace in these times of dire need. 
Twice I have been anointed with prayer for healing, 

but only a partial answer was given. The first time with 
Rev. Clarence Shrier, the severe chest pain was immediate- 
ly taken away, for the first time in five months. Then, 
during Riverside Camp, Rev. Otis Smith and several of 
our pastors had special prayer, and since then physical 

strength has steadily returned. Until now, I am able to 
attend some church services and give partial care to our 
home, for which I am grateful. On telling the Dr. of this 
he replied “The Lord has been good to you. Give Him 
the praise for it.” 

Why healing hasn’t been complete is not ours to 
question; but through it all the verse given to Paul has 
been ours “My grace is sufficient for thee, for My strength 

is made perfect in weakness”. 

May God bless each one that has helped us during 

this time. 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Mrs. Arnold Stairs. 

DEATHS 
Rev. Lee Good passed away January 18th, while driv- 

ing his pick-up at Littleton, Maine. He was 77 years old 
and had been active and preaching until the time of his 
passing. Surviving are his wife, three sons and one daugh- 
ter. 

The funeral service was held on Sunday, Jan. 21, 
from the Monticello Community Church, conducted by Rev. 
Hollis Kimball and Rev. Arnold Stairs. A large number 
of ministers were present, and hundreds of people could 
not get in the church. Interment was in the Monticello 
Cemetery. 

William Hansen passed away at his home in New 
Denmark December 29, 1961. The funeral service was 
held Jan. 1, 1962, from the little church that he built 
in Blue Bell (New Denmark), and was conducted by Rev. 
A. L. Stairs and Rev. L. J. Sears. Interment was in the 
Anglican Cemetery. Surviving are his wife, one son and 
one daughter. 

Funeral service for the late Mr. Wesley McKnight of 
Yarmouth, Nova Scotia took place on December 31, 1961 
at Sweeney’s Funeral Home in Yarmouth with Lic. Ken- 
neth E. Kierstead officiating, assisted by Rev. A. D. Moore. 
Interment was held at the Yarmouth Mountain cemetery. 

Besides his wife Mr. McKnight leaves to mourn one 
daughter Jean, living with her mother; three sons, Wesley, 
Saint John, N. B., Cecil, Alberta, and Hugh, Wollaston, 
Mass.; and a brother, Thomas, Mass., U. S. A. 

May the comfort of the Spirit sustain each one. 

WEDDING 
Steeves-Steeves: At the Killam’s Mills Reformed 

Baptist Church, on December 16, 1961, Rev. J. A. Owens 
united in marriage Gerald Steeves and Marilyn Steeves. 
The new couple will reside in Moncton. 

DENOMINATIONAL SUNDAY SCHOOL 
PROMOTION 

“MARCHING to SUNDAY SCHOOL in MARCH" 
MARCH the FOURTH begins the DENOMINATION- 

WIDE SUNDAY SCHOOL CONTEST. EVERY CHRIS- 
TIAN should endeavour to make this MONTH a RECORD 
month for the Sunday School. EVERY SCHOOL stands 
an equal chance of winning the Contest. EVERY SCHOLAR 
can bring another. 

PLANNING, PROMOTING, PRAYING and PLEADING 
are the FOUR Words which together will BRING YOUR 
SCHOOL SUCCESS. 

Pastors and Superintendents have in their possession 
all that is needed to START the month OFF with a great 
attendance. WORKING TOGETHER ALL of OUR 
SCHOOLS can ADD a 1000 NEW SCHOLARS to their 
rolls this month. 

GOD BLESS YOU AS YOU ALL DO YOUR BEST 
in THIS CONTEST. 

W. L. Fernley, (Director Sunday School Promotion) 

CEDRIC LANDER’S SLATE 

Marysville, N. B. — March 4-25 

Hartland, N. B. — March 28-April 8 

Black’s Harbour, N. B. — April 9-22 

PAUL MULLEN’S SLATE 

Plaster Rock, N. B. — February 21-25 

Toronto, Ont. — February 28-March 11 

Youngstown, Ohio — March 12-18 

The King’s Highway


